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From the Archdeacon of Wilts

Sir, You report (July 23) that St Giles Church, Imber, is to be closed because parishioners no longer have the money to repair it. There are, in fact, no parishioners, since the MoD evacuated the village in 1943. Since then the Army has voluntarily kept the building wind and weather-tight and has allowed an annual service to take place in the church. Now, however, this Grade II* building needs rather more attention -particularly if the fine 15th-century wall paintings are to be preserved. The Army feels that it can no longer maintain it.

Legal responsibility, by a quirk of history, rests at present with the neighbouring parish of Edington. They already have a magnificent Grade I church to maintain, and rightly feel that they cannot be expected to pay for repairs to a building to which they have no regular access.

Our small rural communities struggle to find the money to maintain their church buildings to the increasingly high standards demanded by the State. Here is a church building whose future rests squarely on the shoulders of the State.

Yours faithfully, B. J. HOPKINSON, Sarum House, High Street, Urchfont, Devizes, Wiltshire SN10 4QH.

July 23.

